
Commonly Asked Questions 

Do I have to pre-register? 
We highly recommend it. If  you have not pre-registered, we cannot guarantee availability. We need to 
know how many supplies to have ready, and some of  our programs have limited seats. Those seats go 
first to pre-registered K-12 students.  

Do I have to arrive before check-in closes at 9:30 AM?  
Yes. Without the tickets and proof  of  payment provided at check-in, you will not be allowed entry. 

What if  my number of  attendees change after I have pre-registered? 
That’s okay, just make the changes at check-in. 

I am an Active Duty or Retired military veteran. Do I pay the $5 registration fee? 
Not a penny! We celebrate our Active Duty or Retired military veterans with free entry and gratitude 
for their service! 

Can I get tickets for multiple programs? 
When you check-in, you may choose one ticket per K-12 student for a specific time slot. We will not 
give out “just in case” tickets that would prevent other students from having a spot. Please spend time 
scheduling out your day for each of  your students in order to request only the tickets you will use.  

May I bring my pre-K children? 
Our programs are not appropriate for pre-K, or children under five years-old. Seating and materials 
are intended for the K-12 students. If  you do bring a pre-K child, please remove them from the room 
if  they become a distraction. Please note that strollers are not allowed in the Museum Classroom. 

May my older children attend programs without an adult present? 
Yes. Children 9 years-old or above may attend programs on their own while you escort younger 
children to other programs. However, parents may not leave campus.  

May I pay with cash at check-in? 
If  you did not pre-register and pay online, we will have iPads available for you to do so at check-in. 
We can accept exact cash payment at check-in, but we cannot provide change. 

What about the Boyhood Home?  
Tickets to tour the Boyhood Home are NOT included in this Home School Day. Due to changes 
mandated by the federal government, the Boyhood Home may currently be closed to all visitors. You 
will need to check with the Visitors' Center for the current status. If  you are able to purchase tickets to 
the Boyhood Home, please make sure you don't get them for a time when you already have tickets to 
a program. 

Is food available for purchase on campus? 
No. Visitors may picnic on the outdoor areas of  our spacious campus, but food is not available for 
purchase. Abilene does provide a variety of  fast food options. Just next door to our campus, you will 
find a Casey’s convenience store and an Original Grande.

Have other questions?  
Please send us an email at IKEd1890@EisenhowerFoundation.net.  
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